College of San Mateo

Budget Planning Committee (BPC)

Meeting Summary

October 15, 2012

2:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Building 12-170

Members Present:  Kathy Chaika, Mike Claire, Laura Demsetz, Susan Estes, Arlene Fajardo, Jennifer Hughes, Maggie Ko, Henry Villareal

Student Representative: Kat Alvarado

Action on Agenda

Agenda was adopted as approved.

Review of Summary Notes

Summary Notes of the September 24 meeting were approved as presented.

Review of 2011-12 Year End Balances

A brief overview of the current year end balance was provided by Maggie Ko and Mike Claire.  They noted that for the past several years, CSM has had an ending balance each year of approximately 1.8 million dollars.  These year-end balances have helped to sustain financial stability for the college during these most recent times of constrained budgets.  A full review of the 2011-12 year-end balance will take place at the November meeting. 
Action: Mike will forward the 2011-12 Year-End Budget document to committee members in preparation for review and discussion at the next meeting.
Adoption of the Budget Planning Calendar for 2012-13

Mike reviewed the Budget Planning Calendar which had been provided to committee members at the prior month’s meeting.  After a brief overview and explanation of the document, the Budget Planning Calendar was adopted.  
Review of BPC Goals for 2012-13

It was determined that the current BPC goals and objectives need to be reviewed and assessed for completion.  In addition, it should be determined if any new goals and objectives need to be developed.  Jennifer suggested that the budget subcommittee which originally developed the budget goals meet to assess the current goals and objectives and determine if new goals are necessary.  Jennifer and Henry who were part of the original subcommittee will be joined by Laura in conducting the review.  They will report back its findings to the full-committee at a future meeting.
Action:  Jennifer, Laura and Henry will meet and report back a future meeting.

Review Final 2012-13 Phase IV Budget

Mike distributed for a first review a document titled the 2012-13 Fund 1 Budget, Phase IV.  The document presents the 2012-13 budget and for comparison purposes also includes the 2010-11 and 2011-12 budgets.  One number that stands out is the 1.7 million dollar decrease in the college budget from 2010-11 to 2012-13.  Mike noted that this year’s funding was based on the current allocation model and reflects funding, in part, based on 7300 FTES.  Mike also noted that a simplified way to look at the budget is to divide it into Position Control and Non-Position Control.  These two items comprise the bulk of the budget. The budget document will be discussed in detail at the November meeting.

Action:  Review and discuss the 2012-13 Fund 1 Budget.

Resource Allocation Model – Suggestions for New Variables to be Included in Model
There has been no development or changes to the current District Resource Allocation Model. However, there was some discussion about what variables might be included in a revised model.  Two suggestions were presented for consideration.  The first is to consider the number of county residents served by a college.  This variable should be considered since county taxpayers support our colleges and particularly now that the district is basic aid. The second consideration is to incorporate the Faculty Obligation Number (FON) into the model.  With community college districts being required to maintain a specific FON, CSM is largely supporting the FON as it has the largest number of full-time faculty.  Though the FON requirement has been temporarily lifted as a requirement by the State, this variable could conceivably be incorporated into the model.  Laura, Maggie and Henry will bring these suggestions forth to the District Budget Planning Committee.
Action:  Bring forth to the District Budget Planning Committee the suggested variables.  Present to the CSM BPC any feedback from the district meeting discussion.

Next Meeting:  November 19 2 -4 pm, Building 12, Room 170

